
EYE & DUNSDEN PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of a Meeting held on Tuesday January 17, 2017 at Dunsden Village Hall at 7.45pm
Present Cllr David Woodward, Cllr Sara Granshaw, Cllr Richard Berkley, Cllr Barry Luther, Cllr Ian Pringle and Cllr David Bartholomew (OCC) and Cllr Paul Harrison (SODC).
001/17 Apologies for absence 
002/17 Declarations of interest None 
   
003/17 Minutes of the last meeting The minutes from Tuesday 16th December 2016 were adopted. Adoption was proposed by and seconded by.  
004/17 Matters arising from the minutes 
005/17 Councillor's report Cllr Bartholomew reported that a) OCC is joining forces with neighbouring councils to create a Regional Adoption Agency for the Thames Valley b) a new online toolkit has been launched by OCC to provide information and advice for those wishing to take action to safeguard their homes or businesses against the effects of flooding. The toolkit can be found at www.oxfordshirefloodtoolkit.com c) the delayed transfer of care figures in December showed Oxfordshire was significantly lower than a year ago d) 150 volunteers are helping libraries to run a Home Library Service. Details can be found at www.oxfordshire.gov.uk/homelibrary. The Library Service has launched a bi-monthly newsletter and residents can sign up at www.oxfordshire.gov.uk/librariesnewsletter e) community led schemes will complement a new service for 0-19 yr olds across Oxfordshire ensuring children at risk of abuse and neglect are protected and families identified and supported at an early stage f) Oxfordshire’s Commission on Health has published its recommendations to narrow the health and wellbeing gaps that divide the community g) the link between Oxford Parkway and the city centre is now open with a journey time of 8 minutes. 
In terms of local issues, Cllr Bartholomew reported that a) no works on the B478 will take place until proper evaluation of the impact on properties has been assessed b) the meeting arranged between him and the Chairman/Planning leads from local parishes is postponed until after John Howell’s meeting and after the publication of the Third Reading Bridge traffic modelling study 
c) after a site visit by a number of officers the proposed bus stop at the Flowing Spring was rejected on safety grounds but there hopefully will be a new stop for the express route to Henley on the A4155 at Playhatch.
006/17 District Councillor’s Report The District Councillor reported that a) the plan for Didcot Garden Town, a major part of development in the District, offering jobs and homes, will be published in 2017, at which point the community will have another opportunity to comment.
b) MP John Howell talked about Neighbourhood Plans (NP): The new rules mean that NP’s should not be considered 'out-of-date' where the NP is less than 2 years old or has been part of the local development plan for 2 years or less; where it allocates sites for housing; and where the Local Planning Authority can demonstrate a 3 year supply of deliverable housing sites. John’s full statement can be found at:http://www.johnhowellmp.com/news/neighbourhood-plan-update/917
This emphasises the importance of keeping them up to date c) SODC has 3.8 years housing land supply (target 5YHLS). There are current applications for 245 homes at Emmer Green and applications on smaller sites around Benson, Sonning Common, Shiplake, Cholsey and Crowmarsh. Reading Borough Council has raised objections to the Emmer Green application. SODC’s recommendation is awaited. This is likely to go to committee in March. d) Southern Oxfordshire New Business Competition 2017 (SONBC ‘17) is accepting applications from 1 January to 28 February. See www.sonbc.co.uk
e) new funding from Sport England is available to councils, community groups and sports clubs. Aimed at projects which reduce inactivity, increase volunteering and improve facilities: Community Asset Fund; Inactivity Fund; Volunteer Funding. For more information please contact Cath Dale, Participation Officer on 07801 203 551/ cath.dale@southandvale.gov.uk. Also contact her about a sports club evening, Monday 23 January at 6.30pm at Tilsley Park, Abingdon.  f) waste collections might be disrupted by adverse weather conditions. 
Biffa call centre is on 03000 610 610. For more information about waste collections during adverse weather contact 01235 422406 or email the Waste Team.
007/17 Public Question Time/Correspondence No public presence
008/17 Eye & Dunsden Village Hall The Hall is still short of £38,000 for its renovation. The Public Works loan that was suggested has been considered and OALC consulted. There are a number of issues with a possible loan so this idea was dismissed by the Parish Council. It was decided that the £5000 requested will be granted on the basis that the Parish Council is not charged for the use of the Village Hall for meetings. Half of the amount will be paid in February and the remainder in September. (Clerk to action)
009/17 Community Orchard Nothing to report.
010/17 Financial Position  
010.01/17 The financial situation had been previously circulated. 
           
     010.02/17 The January accounts were presented for payment. Cheques to the value of £2,431.60 were agreed. Barry Luther proposed the accounts be paid. This was seconded by Ian Pringle. All agreed. (Clerk to action) 


     010.03/17 The precept was discussed briefly. The amount of £12,900 to be requested was confirmed. There will be no increase this year.
011/17 Planning Matters
New Applications

P16/S3816/LB Amendment of existing Listed building Consent P11/E0704/LB. Relocation of fireplace and chimney and addition of rooflight to lean to. Dunsden Farm House Dunsden Green Dunsden RG4 9QG A working party recommended this application for approval.

P16/S4005/LB The proposal is to remove the existing cement bonded asbestos roof sheets and replace using a slate gray KS1000RW Trapezoidal roof panel. The Mill at Sonning Sonning Eye Oxon RG4 6TY Ratified after working party recommended this application for approval.

P16/S4057/FUL Erection of store for sport rowing boats Oxford University Boat Club Caversham Lakes Site Henley Road near Caversham RG4 9RA Ratified after working party recommended this application for approval.

P16/S4191/HH Proposed replacement of existing to storey rear extension. Extended two storey extension with roof over kitchen section & minor alterations internally. (See planning approvals P15/S1828/HH and P15/S1829/LB) 2 Playhatch Cottages Playhatch READING RG4 9QX  Ratified after working party recommended this application for approval.


P17/SO119/T28 Installation of 1 x DSLAM equipment cabinet PCP043 Dunsden Green S/O I Ivy Cottage Dunsden Green Dunsden Reading 473912 177137RG4 9QJ
Ratified after working party recommended this application for approval.

Applications Granted

P16/S3123/T56 Proposed telecommunications installation upgrade and associated works Playhatch Pumping Station Henley Road Caversham RG4 9QT

P16/S3816/LB Amendment of existing Listed building Consent P11/E0704/LB. Relocation of fireplace and chimney and addition of rooflight to lean to. Dunsden Farm House Dunsden Green Dunsden RG4 9QG

P16/S4005/LB Remove the existing cement bonded asbestos roof sheets and replace using a slate gray panel. The Mill at Sonning Sonning Eye Oxon RG4 6TY  
012/17 Local Developments
 
012.01/17 Parish Council collaboration: the meeting of the local parishes to be organised by Cllr Bartholomew is postponed until March.

012.02/17 CAGE: a group of parishes and residents’ associations  have formed the Campaign Against Gladman in Eye & Dunsden (www.cagedunsden.org), chaired by David Woodward. All groups support the opposition to this development. David Woodward has produced posters and these have been displayed locally to alert others to respond to the outline application by Gladman. Cllr Bartholomew has offered to speak on behalf of the parishes if the application goes to planning committee. Agreed to fund costs, with possible help from other members.

012.03/17 Neighbourhood Plans: A meeting to discuss neighbourhood plans is to take place with John Howell on January 20th. The Chairman is to attend.
013/17 Highways Footpaths & Open Spaces A number of black sacks have been dumped in the hedge near the entrance to the Thames Water Pumping Station on the Henley Road. This will be reported. (Clerk to action)
014/17 Minerals Item deferred
015/17 Website The Chairman reminded the Parish Council that there was still more policy information to be placed on the website. The Clerk will check. (Clerk to action)
016/17 War Memorial The quotations for repairs to the steps were discussed. These were considered. The Clerk was asked to contact F.A. Brothers to arrange a meeting with two Councillors so that a sample of the material can be seen in situ. (Clerk to action)  
  017/17 Matters for future consideration Lake area
The meeting closed at 10.00 pm.
Date of next meeting: February 21st 2017

